

Committee Reports

College Outcomes Committee

1. **Clean-up of ECD/eLumen SLO inconsistencies.** Whoever will replace Tom Anderson will work with the chair of COC to identify and correct ECD/eLumen SLO inconsistencies.
2. **SLO update best practices:** Best practices for how to update SLOs in eLumen when they are changed by the COR need to be developed. The committee welcomes input from faculty on possible best practices. One such practice would be to centralize the process by having fewer people do the eLumen SLO updates after the new SLOs are approved at the district level (i.e., in ECD).
3. **More eLumen support:** The committee discussed the need for more eLumen support.
4. **GELO 2 assessment:** The committee will be forming a task force to conduct the assessment of the GELO 2.
5. **SLO course report timeline/reports:** The committee will offer assistance to departments who have not submitted timelines for their course reports and/or have not submitted a scheduled report.
6. **ILO/GELO distinction:** The committee discussed the ILO/GELO distinction, given that all the GELOs are replicated in the ILOs, resulting in redundant assessment and reporting. The committee welcomes input from faculty regarding combining the GELOs into the ILOs.
7. **Mapping:** The committee discussed the problem of mapping SLOs to PLOs. No consensus was reached regarding who would be responsible for doing such mapping.
8. **Every student/every semester:** The committee revisited faculty concerns regarding collecting SLO data on every student, every semester. The mandate that we report equity data necessitates that we collect data on individual students. Although we are not mandated to collect data every semester, the committee recommended to the senate previously that Pierce College should collect data each semester, a recommendation that was voted on and ratified by the senate. This decision was discussed again in the committee. The committee noted that collecting data every semester allows for consistency across departments and ensures there are adequate sample sizes for all courses to do effective assessment.

Events and Recognition

1. **Membership Updates:** Non-attending members were removed from the committee.
2. **Pacific Dining:** We will now need to work with Pacific Dining for the Student Awards Brunch, giving them the right of first refusal.
3. **2016/2017 Events Debrief:**
 - a. Need to develop a better system for identifying/honoring retiring faculty.
 - b. We will continue to enforce our deadlines for the events.

4. **Working with ASO:** We will be working more closely with the ASO to get their input for the Student Awards Brunch. We may try and recruit a member of ASO to be on our committee.
5. **New Great Hall Policy:** There may be a new policy preventing reservations more than 60 out for the Great Hall – We may use the new Faculty space instead for the Gala and Faculty Awards Dinner.
6. **Dates for the FAD:** Possible date for the FAD is 5/18/18, but no final decision has been made.
7. Our next meeting will be October 19th, 2017